
 

FAQ’s during the ‘Firebreak’ 

• Will Pembrey Country Park remain open 

Yes, Pembrey Country Park will remain open for outdoor exercise this must be done in accordance with Welsh 

Government guidance. You can attend with members of your household, but you must not arrange to meet with other 

households.  

• What time is the park open 

The park will be open from 6am to 10pm daily no access or exit will be allowed outside of these times 

• Are any facilities/activities open  

All facilities within the park will be closed during the ‘Firebreak’ from 4pm on Friday 23rd October 

use 

• Can I drive to the park? 

Exercise should be undertaken locally – from home or as close as possible to the home.  In general, this should not 

involve people driving to a location away from home for this purpose.  No journeys of any significant distance should be 

taken, for example, just to exercise in the countryside or at beauty spots. 

• Will the playgrounds be open? 

Yes, however, risk cannot be eliminated, and parents and guardians are encouraged to ensure playgrounds do not get 

too busy, and take responsibility for social distancing, especially for adults and children over 11. You must not arrange 

to meet with other households at playgrounds and should not socialise there. We also encourage frequent 

handwashing or sanitisation, not eating or drinking in playgrounds, wiping down equipment with your own wipes, and 

maintaining low numbers within playgrounds and on equipment by taking turns or using playgrounds at less busy times. 

• Will I be able to purchase food & drink? 

All food offerings will be closed during the ‘Firebreak  

• Can I come to the park if I live in Llanelli where we were in a local lockdown? 

Exercise should be undertaken locally – from home or as close as possible to the home.  In general, this should not 

involve people driving to a location away from home for this purpose.  No journeys of any significant distance should be 

taken, for example, just to exercise in the countryside or at beauty spots. 

• Will the visitor Centre be open 

The Visitor Centre will remain closed 

• How can we contact a member of staff? 

You can contact the team on 01554 742435 or email infopembrey@carmarthenshire.gov.uk 

• Will the campsite be open?  

The campsite will close for the season at 4pm on Friday 23rd October 

• How do I purchase or renew a parking permit? 

You can purchase a new or renew your parking permit online at: https://www.pembreycountrypark.wales/parking-

annual-parking-permits/ 

• Is there a reduction for parking due to no facilities open? 

Off peak prices will be in place, please visit our website for more information www.pembreycountrypark.wales  

• Will I get time added onto my parking permit expiry date? 

All passes that have not been used in this time will be automatically added the 2 weeks for lockdown,  if you wish to 

claim more weeks due to your area being in a local lockdown and you have not used the park then please download the 

form on our website and email through to infopembrey@carmarthenshire.gov.uk to be able to claim this.  
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